Notes from Ferryway School Council Meeting
October 2, 2014, 6pm 
Attendees: 

Rebecca Gordon, Principal, Ferryway School

Mike Harvey, Grade 8 Teacher

Earl Fitzpatrick, Technology teacher

Christina Terranova, Grade 6 Teacher

Martha Bezzat, Parent (8th grader and 10th grader)

Rachel Payson, parent (3rd grader)

Sandra Rodrigues, Parent (3rd grader)

Tennille Thomas, parent (9th, 6th, 3rd and k)

The meeting began with Ms. Gordon explaining the purpose of a school council. It stems from Education Reform Act that provides that schools provide their own site-based management to advocate for their own school needs. The school council is in charge of determining the school’s improvement plan, the extended learning time plan, keeping up with district and state goals, identifying and advocating for the needs of the school, and examining the budget as to whether it needs to be supplemented with ELT funds or by other means. Basically, the council acts as an advisory board for the principal.

The meeting then moved toward a vote for a co-chair, with Ms. Payson winning tidily for her second year running. Congratulations!
A comprehensive list of the Ferryway School’s 2013-2014 accomplishments was read by both Ms. Gordon and Mr. Harvey. The accomplishments were coded according to the category they fit into: either teacher collaboration, student achievement or enrichment are identified as the categories. 
A lengthy outlining of the detailed list of accomplishments, goals for improvement and next steps followed. In presenting the list, many initiatives were highlighted which would be of interest to the Ferryway School community. Those include:

· Exploratory Health and Computers is now split so as to allow all students grades __ through 8 to receive both subjects for half the year.

· There is a new computer teacher at the Ferryway who realizes how important typing is for our students [PARCC exam is online] and will focus on touch-typing as a goal. 

· The Ferryway is in receipt of a new district purchase of 90 new laptops on three carts!

· PARCC exam will be given again this year and the results will be shared.

· There are interventionists in place to service students with needs for all grade levels. The service time varies depending on grade level, subject and need. 

· Intervention/Challenge block is in place this year for grades 5-8. The purpose is to ensure that all students ‘get what they need’. 

· K-4th interventions take place 4x/week. 
· Band takes place during IC block for grades 4th – 8th (6th graders during an exploratory class.)
· Over 90% of students are now eating breakfast in the classroom (BIC) thanks to a grant from the EOS Corporation as compared to 21% last year when breakfast was in the cafeteria.
· Chorus is now back at the Ferrway during the Enrichment block. It is a year-long commitment for every other Friday. There will be a parent showcase at the end of each session.
· A wide variety of enrichment classes are now offered from grades k-8. Every other Friday students are placed in classes of their choice being taught by teachers who have a special interest or expertise. The classes began last week and were well received with almost no referrals to the nurse or the office during the enrichment block time.

· Whitsons is a new food service company which has taken over the food production.
· The custodial staffing has changed hands—the night shift is now contracted out to a service called MP Services. Teachers have noticed an improvement in the condition of the classrooms and hallways, however there is more deep cleaning that still needs to be attended to. 

· The daytime custodial staff is now two and it has been noticed that smaller repairs to chairs and desks, etc. have been timely. 

· 15 new cameras have been installed throughout the building. They contain tapes which are to be held for 30 days. Administration has access to the recordings. 

· We experienced one unannounced fire drill two weeks ago. Malden Fire was pleased with our time which was decreased from last year considerably. Go Ferryway!

· A question about the Shelter in place drill centered around the announcement made—if there is a drill it is always mentioned so the students are aware.
Next meeting will be held November 6th and the note-taker will be the illustrious Mr. Harvey. 

